9/14/11

Dear Mr. Martell,

Regarding our telephone conversation of September 13, 2011, we are in process of completing the requirements outlined in your letter of July 27, 2011 to bring the above property in to compliance with the City of Portland’s requirements for a 5 unit residential dwelling.  

We have completed most of the items on the list.  We have contacted a contractor about installing a fire alarm system this morning and are waiting to hear back from him.  Our main holdup is the tenants on the second floor of the 146 Sherman Street side. Since they moved in, they have done a lot of damage to the apartment and we are in the process of evicting them.  One item mentioned in our conversation was the ceiling in the bedroom which has been ripped out.  We feel the Safety Officer would need to have the ceiling redone in order to be in compliance with City requirements and we are not able to access the apartment to repair.  We have a court date of September 22 and are hopeful and optimistic we will have them out of the building and the work completed by the end of September.  

Due to these unforeseen circumstances, we are requesting an extension of the inspections until the first week of October.  Please let me know if this is acceptable to you and the city safety inspector.  Thanks for your help.

Regards,

Mary Cuevas

Quality Properties, LLC

Telephone (207) 780-1860
